Carla Hoekzema

From:

webmaster@shorelinewa.gov

Sent:

Wednesday, February 3, 2021 5:57 PM

To:

Plancom; Carla Hoekzema

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] Contact the Planning Commission

A new entry to a form/survey has been submitted.

Form Name:

Contact the Planning Commission

Date & Time:

02/03/2021 5:56 pm

Response #:

59

Submitter ID:

40818

IP address:

2601:601:8100:8570:c8f3:b06c:e44a:1381

Time to complete: 14 min., 51 sec.

Survey Details: Answers Only

Page 1

- (o) Hillwood 1.
- 2. (o) No Response Needed
- 3. Vincent L'Hirondelle
- 4. takenote.ynot@gmail.com
- 5. 02/04/2021
- N 192nd St Re-Zone change proposal to the Comprehensive Plan Docket 6.
- 7. Dear City of Shoreline Planning Commission

This letter is in regards to the N 192nd St Re-Zone change proposal to the Comprehensive Plan Docket.

Changing the current R-6 zone to an R-48 Zone is like sticking your fist in your mouth. If you visited this location you will see it's a no brainer. It's too many town homes planned for this one area. It will also greatly intrude the residents lots that have been living around this wooded zone for years. Including mine. The area is protected by greenery which provides privacy to their neighboring homes. It should stay that way.

My front window faces east facing the proposed land use. My view is protected by this beautiful wooded area. It produces a sound barrier between me and the noises from Aurora Ave. I am always thankful for this wooded barrier. It's nice to see a nature belt as it welcomes animals and birds to live. Placing townhomes on this lot does not have the same characteristic of the historic Firlands neighborhood at all.

N 192nd St once was a dirt road leading to a "Once Protected" natural pond area which is now the Shoreline Park & Ride. And now, another proposal to take away from its greenbelt.

Please, go out to this location and see it for yourself.

Thank you!